Dear Prof. Nishikawa:

We are writing to you again on the subject of several European groups joining the K2K collaboration. As you know the Barcelona and Valencia groups have already expressed there interest in joining and other groups in Europe are also in a similar situation. Since you are going to discuss this matter inside K2K we thought that it would be appropriate to consider all the European groups at the same time. On behalf of them we are then summarizing the situation in this letter.

The groups that are interested in joining are the Univ. A. Barcelona/IFAE and Univ. of Valencia groups from Spain, the Univ. of Geneva group from Switzerland and the Saclay and Univ. of Paris-VI (?) from France. The persons of these groups and their dedication are as follows:

Univ. Autonoma of Barcelona/IFAE

--------------------------------------------

Enrique Fernandez
Professor


50% 

Federico Sanchez
Assistant Professor

100% 

Esther Aliu

Graduate Student

100% 

Xavier Espinal

Graduate Student

100% 

Ana Rodriguez
Graduate Student

100% 

Another senior from the group, Assistant Research Prof. Mokhtar Chmeissani, has expressed his interest in joining at a later time.

Univ. of Valencia

----------------------

Juan José Gómez-Cadenas
Associated Professor
100%

Ana María Tornero López      Graduate student         100%


A second graduate student and/or post-doc will join at a later stage.

Univ. of Geneve

--------------------

Alain Blondel

Professor


25% 

Mario Campanelli
PostDoct


75% 

2 persons

PhD students


100%*

*These students work presently in HARP and would become more and more involved in K2K. The group has been working also on flux and horn calculations and tests for the CERN neutrino factory effort and would be pleased to share this expertise and to apply this so far theoretical knowledge on real data. 

Saclay

--------

Francois Pierre




75%

Bouchez

Christian Cavatta




75%

Paris VI ?

------------

The fraction of time mentioned above includes the eventual participation in the JHF 

program. It must be stressed that all the groups above are interested in JHF-Neutrinos and see the joining of K2K as an important step on that direction. All the other European groups interested in JHF share this view.

As for the topics in which we would be interested to work on, we would be generally interested on those aspects of K2K that will be more relevant for our future effort in the JHF program. Understanding the near detector data and the uncertainties on the flux extrapolation are from this point of view of high interest to us.

Please let us know if you would like any other information from us. 

Yours sincerely,

